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SENIOR CAMP 

Last week our Year 4 to 6 stu-
dents, accompanied by par-

ents, Mr Kroll, and Miss Lane, 
attended the highly antici-

pated Senior Camp to Sydney 
and Canberra. The adventure 
began bright and early, with 
students arriving at the Gold 

Coast Airport by 4:45 a.m. 
While it was still dark and 

many were yawning, the air  
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was filled with excitement 
and anticipation. For several 
students, this was their very 
first time flying, making the 

start of camp even more 
memorable. 

The first two days were spent 
exploring Sydney, particularly 
the bustling area around Cir-

cular Quay. Students im-
mersed themselves in history 

at the Hyde Park Barracks, 
wandered through The Rocks, 

admired the world-famous 
Sydney Opera House, and en-
joyed a scenic harbour cruise 
that showcased the beauty of 

the city skyline. On the sec-
ond day, they headed to Ta-

ronga Zoo, where despite the 
heavy rain, the students en-
joyed seeing animals from 

across the globe. Fortunately, 
the rest of the week brought 
perfect weather with sunny 
days that were neither too 

hot nor too cold. 

 

The remainder of the trip was 
spent in Canberra, where stu-

dents visited significant na-
tional institutions and monu-
ments. They learned about 

Australia’s history and the de-
velopment of our nation’s 

capital, explored the Austral-
ian War Memorial with rever-

ence, engaged in hands-on 
science fun at Questacon, and 

even took part in lively de-
bates at Parliament House. 

One of the biggest highlights 
came towards the end of 

camp with a trip to the snow. 
The joy on the students’ faces 

as they spotted the snowy 
mountains in the distance 
was priceless. Once there, 
they built snowmen, threw 
snowballs, and delighted in 
simply playing in the snow, 

many for the first time. 

Throughout the week, stu-
dents also worked on their  



 

 

camp books, adding maps, 
brochures, and photos to cap-
ture their experiences. We ex-
tend a heartfelt thank you to 

the parents who attended 
and to our hardworking P&C, 

whose fundraising efforts 
over the last three years 

made this unforgettable ex-
perience possible. 

 

ASSESSMENT PERIOD 

As we move into the second 
half of the term, our classes 
are now transitioning from 

the explicit teaching phase of 
units into the assessment pe-

riod. During this time, stu-
dents are provided with the 
opportunity to demonstrate  

 

their understanding of the 
knowledge and skills they 
have developed over the 

term. These assessment tasks 
are a valuable part of the 

learning process, as they al-
low teachers to measure pro-

gress, identify areas of 
strength, and highlight any 
concepts that may require 

further support. 

Because of this, it is essential 
that students attend school 
every day to ensure they can 
complete all tasks to the best 
of their ability. Consistent at-
tendance allows students to 
stay on top of their learning 
and avoid unnecessary pres-

sure from catching up on 
missed work. 

That being said, the health 
and wellbeing of our students 
remains the highest priority. 
If your child is feeling unwell, 

we encourage you to keep  



 

 

them at home so they can 
rest and recover more 

quickly. Returning to school 
healthy ensures they are in 

the best position to complete 
their assessments with focus 

and confidence. 

 

 

BOOK WEEK 

This week our school cele-
brated Book Week, with the 
theme “Book an Adventure.” 
To launch the week, students 
were invited to explore the 

wide range of books and sta-
tionery items displayed by 

Mrs. Reilly as part of our an-
nual Book Fair. The fair has 
been a great success, with  

 

many students excitedly pur-
chasing books and stationery 

to take home. 

On Wednesday, the school 
was transformed into a col-
ourful parade of storybook 
characters. Students came 

dressed as favourites such as 
Peter Pan, Princess Leia, 

Tinker Bell, Daphne the Dia-
mond Fairy, and Dora the Ex-
plorer. Prizes were awarded 
across the year levels for the 
Best Dressed and Most Crea-

tive costumes, and once again 
our students showed off their 
imagination and flair. Adding 

to the fun, staff and even 
some parents joined in the 
festivities by dressing up as 

well. 

As a number of students were 
absent during Book Week, we 
are pleased to announce that 

the Book Fair has been ex-
tended until Wednesday,  



 

 

27th August. This gives all 
students the opportunity to 
browse and purchase items, 
ensuring no one misses out 

on the chance to book an ad-
venture! 

 

 

NEW AMENTITIES 

The construction of our new 
amenities block is now in the 
final stages, and we are de-

lighted with the progress 
made so far. Over the past 
fortnight, major milestones 

have been reached, with the 
walls, doors, toilets, screen 

 

 

ing, and cabinetry all in-
stalled. The building is now 
really starting to look com-
plete, and it is exciting for 

both students and staff to see 
this long-awaited project 

coming together. 

At this point, the only major 
tasks left are the installation 

of flooring, landscaping 
around the building, and a 

few final finishing touches to 
ensure everything is ready for 
use. Once these jobs are com-
pleted, we anticipate the new 

amenities block will be offi-
cially opened before the end 
of term. This new facility will 
provide the school with mod-
ern, practical, and comforta-
ble toilets and washrooms 
that will greatly benefit our 
students and staff for many 

years to come. 

 



 

We would also like to sin-
cerely thank our students and 
the wider school community 
for their patience and under-
standing during the construc-

tion period. Everyone has 
adapted extremely well to the 
use of the temporary toilets, 
and we truly appreciate the 

cooperation shown. We look 
forward to celebrating the 

opening of the new amenities 
block very soon. 

 

 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

Friday, 5th September has 
been scheduled as a student-

free day. On this day, stu 

 

 

 

dents are not required to at-
tend school while staff use 

the time for planning, collab-
oration, and professional de-
velopment. These days are an 
important part of the school 

year as they allow teachers to 
reflect on student progress, 

prepare high-quality lessons, 
and engage in training that 
supports the continual im-
provement of teaching and 

learning across all year levels. 
By investing in this time, we 

ensure that our students ben-
efit from engaging, well-struc-
tured, and effective learning 
experiences. Normal classes 
will resume on Monday, 8th 

September. 

 
 
 
 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 

Dates to Remember August-September 2025 

 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednes-
day 

Thursday Friday 

W 
K 
7 

25 
 

Parade 
 

26 27 
Chappy 

Breakfast 
 

Tuckshop 
See over 

 

28 
 

Chappy 
Breakfast 

 

29 
 

Healthy  
Lunches 

W 
K 
8 

1 
 

Parade 
 

2 3 
Chappy 

Breakfast 
 

Tuckshop 
See over 

 

4 
 
 

5 
 

Student 
Free Day 

W 
K 
9 

8 
 

Parade 
 
 
 

9 
 
 
 
 

 

10 
Chappy 

Breakfast 
Tuckshop 
See over 

 

11 
 

Chappy 
Breakfast 

 

 

12 
 

Healthy  
Lunches 

 

 

W 
K 
1
0 

15 
 

Parade 
 

16 17 
Chappy 

Breakfast 
 

Tuckshop 
See over 

 

18 
 
 

19 
 

Healthy  
Lunches 



 

Tuckshop Roster Term 3 & 4



 
 


